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My early background is growing up 3rd generation Minneapolis Minnesota attending high school and 
graduating with a BS from University of Minnesota. After college my talents found me teaching high 
school and coaching fulltime sports on the high school level. Having discovered Colorado during my 
college days I moved to the Vail Valley in 1979 and joined a local specialty contractor.  During my 32 
years with this largely successful construction company I was instrumental in helping grow the business 
into a regional force with projects primarily in the western United States. At times we managed in 
excess of 500+ employees. I am a former board member of the Eagle Valley Home Builders 
Association and over the years have been a member of several trade associations; including but not 
limited to MIA and RMMI. I am “semi-retired” and like many long-time locals taught skiing part time in 
the mid 1980’s. 

EagleVail has been my home for 40 years beginning as a renter in 1979, building a duplex on Deer 
Blvd in 1987, and later buying on Whiskey Hill where I currently reside. I raised two daughters here in 
EagleVail whom still reside in the area, working on the mountain, and finding successful employment 
with local businesses. 

I have had the honor and responsibility to serve EagleVail for the past 4 years as V.P. of the EagleVail 
Property Owners Association- EVPOA. What an experience it has been. You have no idea how much 
time and effort is involved with this volunteer position. Being semi-retired and having a flexible personal 
schedule has allowed me to attend the many long late-night board meetings. You may ask, “What has 
been accomplished in the last few years?”  I have learned that sometimes government can move very 
slowly if at all.  Our boards working independent and together have cleaned up a few troubling issues 
passed down from previous boards. The original 42 + year old tennis courts have been rebuilt with the 
addition of pickle ball and basketball bringing these amenities to first class. I also lead the committee 
that tore the courts building down to the studs and virtually built a new building for a fraction of the costs 
to demo and replace it. Doesn’t it look great!  

Another duty I have been given is to serve as the liaison between the Board and our stellar Design 
Review Committee and work closely with Bold Management Solutions our Community Association 
Manager to carry out the mission of the board “the fair and equitable enforcement of the covenants, 
rules, and regulations.” Hiring Bold saved the association approximately $100,000 per year allowing us 
to lower your annual dues to $150/year. 

It is my desire is to continue to serve EagleVail owners and use what I have learned the past four years 
to constantly improve EagleVail and increase quality of life and property values for all residents.  My 
work here is not done. In fact issues that are still front and center need my expertise to keep EagleVail 
moving forward.  

I appreciate your support in voting to re-elect me in my present position for two more years. Based on 
the recent community amenities survey most believe we are headed in the right direction. I believe I 
bring a pragmatic practical approach to all issues and find “common sense” solutions to whatever 
comes up for the EagleVail community. 

Happy Holidays. 

Thank You, 

Jake Jacobson 

Jake Jacobson V.P. EVPOA 


